
PUBLIC NOTICE OF THE PUBLIC COMMENT MEETINGS ON ARIZONA PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMPANY’S (“APS’s”) APPLICATION FOR A PERMANENT RATE INCREASE DOCKET  
NO. E-01345A-19-0236
Summary
On October 1, 2019, APS filed with the Arizona Corporation Commission (“Commission”) a Notice of Intent to File  
a Rate Case Application and Request to Open Docket. As a result, this docket was opened. On October 31, 2019, 
APS Filed its Rate Application.

The Commission is not bound by the proposals made by APS, Staff, or any Intervenors. The Commission 
will determine the appropriate relief to be granted in response to APS’s application based on the evidence 
presented in this matter. The final rates approved by the Commission may be higher, lower, or different  
than the rates proposed by APS or by other parties.

How You Can View or Obtain a Copy of the Application
Copies of the application are available from APS at www.pinnaclewest.com/ratecase; at the Commission’s  
Docket Control Center at 1200 West Washington Street, Phoenix, Arizona, and the Commission’s office at  
400 West Congress Street, Suite 218, Tucson, Arizona, during regular business hours; and on the Commission’s 
website (www.azcc.gov) using the e-Docket function.

All documents filed in this docket are available online (usually within 24 hours after docketing)  
at the Commission’s website (www.azcc.gov) using the e-Docket function. 

Arizona Corporation Commission Public Comment Information
The Commission will hold Public Comment Meetings in this matter at the following times and places:

June 1, 2020 - 6:00 p.m. 
Douglas Council Chambers, City of Douglas 
425 10th Street 
Douglas, AZ 85607

June 11, 2020 - 6:00 p.m. 
Coconino County Board of Supervisors Chambers 
219 E Cherry Ave. 
Flagstaff, AZ 86001

(Continued on other side)



June 16, 2020 - 6:00 p.m. 
Yuma Historic Theater 
254 South Main Street 
Yuma, AZ 85364

June 23, 2020 - 6:00 p.m. 
Arizona Corporation Commission 
1200 West Washington Street 
Phoenix, AZ 85007

The Commission will impose time limits per speaker, to ensure that everyone who desires to speak has  
an opportunity to do so.

The Commission will allow telephonic public comment at the June 23, 2020, Phoenix public comment meeting. 
To provide telephonic public comments, call 1-866-705-2554 and enter this code: 241497#

TELEPHONIC PUBLIC COMMENT MUST BE PROVIDED USING A LANDLINE. Mobile phones do not provide 
sufficient call quality or clarity for transcription of telephonic comments by a court reporter.

Written public comments may be submitted by mailing a letter referencing Docket No. E-01345A-19-0236 to 
Arizona Corporation Commission, Consumer Services Section, 1200 West Washington Street, Phoenix, AZ 85007, 
or by submitting comments on the Commission’s website (www.azcc.gov) using “Cases and Open Meetings” and 
“Make a Public Comment in a Docket.” If you require assistance, you may contact the Consumer Services Section  
at 602-542-4251 or 1-800-222-7000.

ADA/Equal Access Information
The Commission does not discriminate on the basis of disability in admission to its public meetings. Persons with 
a disability may request a reasonable accommodation such as a sign language interpreter, as well as request this 
document in an alternative format, by contacting the ADA Coordinator, Carolyn Buck, E-mail CDBuck@azcc.gov, 
voice phone number 602-542-2247. Requests should be made as early as possible to allow time to arrange  
the accommodation. 


